## February 8, 1968

John Kiesz, Paster Church of God (7th day) 4333 Lacledo Avenue St. Louis, Me. 63108

Dear brother Kiesz:

It was a pleasure to hear from you again, although I am ashamed for not having answered your other letter. But, it has been a rather hectic year for me. We had to find ways and means of acquiring another type-setting machine, and I was so busy that I got way behind with all of my correspondence.

Well, according to my records, I received a check from you in the amount of \$3.00 about Feb. 17, 1966. And, according to my record it paid for 1965 and 1966. Of course, I can't say positively that that is absolutely correct. I have been known to make errors. If that is not correct. please advise me. I will be glad to make any necessary adjustments.

I have been pendering the question about Remans 14:4,5, and I can't seem to remember any of my writings on that subject, unless it was an article I wrote for The Bible Advocate, entitled, "Why Stumble Over Romans 14:4,5?" I wouldn't have any copies of that, now. Aid, I wouldn't remember which back issue of The Bible Advocate it was in.

However, I am sending you a copy of a tract by Theodore J. Flo, on the same subject, that we published in The Gathering Call some years back, and which I re-printed in tract form.

I am also including another tract on the subject of the Sabbath which I am sure will be of interest to you. It is entitled. The Call Of The Crowd, by W. Allen Bond. We also printed this in The Gathering Call recently.

I recall with pleasure my stay in the sity of St. Louis during World War II. Of course, I was an ardent Adventist at that time. I was stationed at Jefferson Barracks, just South of the City. I was discharged from the Service in January of 1946 at that place, in what was termed the Separation Center. I have often thought I would like to return to St. Louis for a visit, but I don't know whether I will ever make it.

Best regards to you and yours. Your brother in Christ.

Dem:den

Denald E. Moto

DEM:dem